COMMISSIONERS MEETING

MINUTES
August 11, 2020
Meeting called to order by Commissioner Borst at 7:01pm via conference call.
Meeting Attendance:    Commissioner Chair Jim Borst, Commissioner Ken Eakin, Commissioner Paul Barham, Chief Nathan Craig, Cpt Jim Johnston, Lt Chris Lyons, and District Secretary Christy Boisselle 
AGENDA APPROVAL

MOTION by Eakin, SECOND by Barham to approve proposed meeting agenda - MOTION CARRIED.
MINUTES

MOTION by Eakin, SECOND by Barham to approve meeting minutes of the July 14th regular meeting – MOTION CARRIED.  

BUDGET / FINANCIAL REPORT

Report given by Chief Craig and District Secretary Boisselle 
· July 2020 Financial Report reviewed. 
· MOTION by Eakin, SECOND by Barham to approve August 2020 expenditures, $165,423.37 - MOTION CARRIED. 
Will need to update our Wildland boot policy before next year and adjust the stipend as the price of boots has increased.

· July Deposits $0 (YTD $21,180.50)
DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORT

Report given by Chief Craig
· There is no $1,000 upcharge for the block as reported.  The architect researched and it is the contractor’s responsibility to match the block.
· Commissioner Barham inquired if the bond proceeds that were deposited into the Capital account accrues interest.  As long as the money is “invested” is does. There is a fee for transferring between invested and cash so you have to be strategic about transfer requests. 

· Kittitas will be hosting a NFA class in September.

· Cpt Johnston reported that we will not be ordering as many Fire Prevention Week supplies this year since we will not be hosting an Open House or doing school presentations.

· The Chief from the Training Center contact District to use the AeroClave Decon unit due to a COVID positive in their Department.
STRATEGIC PLAN

· July 2020 Action Plan reviewed.
· Chief was contacted by US Cellular regarding putting a tower on the vacant land at Station 51. US Cellular is doing their research on the probability. Chief will keep the Board informed.

· 2020 Year Long Focus reviewed.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. Discussed the Station 51 Phase 2 expansion. 
a. Funding:  It was initially set up that the District would take monthly draws on the bond funds, drawing only what was needed. However, we were unaware that there was a 2.5% interest rate on all draws. The full amount was deposited on August 5th.
b. The District hired PLSA to conduct all site testing.  We should start seeing construction progress.
NEW BUSINESS,
1. MOTION by Eakin, SECOND by Barham to approve for signature Resolution 2020-345 the surplus of 4 Thermal Imaging Cameras – MOTION CARRIED. Will keep the newest TIC and sell the other four if there is a market for them.
GOOD OF THE ORDER
1. June Employee of the Month is Lindsey Christopher.

2. July Employee of the Month is tabled until September.

3. Commissioner Barham thanked Cpt Johnston for the Fire Flow report – this is great information.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:47pm.  Dated at Yakima, Washington this 11th day of August 2020.
Attest:

Yakima County Fire Protection District 12

__________________________

___________________________
by: Christy Boisselle, District Secretary 
by:  Commissioner Chair Jim Borst
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